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OIG investigated allegations that a manager at Lyndon B. Johnson National Historical Park 
(LYJO) retaliated against an employee who reported fuel theft by another supervisor in April 
2009. The employee further alleged a “hostile work environment” at the park. The employee 
asserted that reprisal first began in 2009 after he disclosed the fuel theft, and continued 
thereafter.  
 
We did not substantiate the alleged reprisal action against the employee for reporting the fuel 
theft. We did find, however, that several employees characterized the workplace as “hostile,” 
“difficult,” or “my way or the highway.” 
 
This is a summary of a report of investigation that was issued to the National Park Service for 
action. 

 
 
 


